One MYH Mutation Detected
This letter is an example of what you can write and send to relatives with a copy of your COLARIS AP® test results.  
Dear [

],

I recently had genetic testing to help me understand my risk of developing cancer.  I was tested for inherited changes (or mutations) in the [insert gene name(s): APC, MYH] gene(s).  Mutations in these genes cause adenomatous polyposis syndromes, specifically familial adenomatous polyposis (FAP), attenuated FAP (AFAP), and MYH-associated polyposis (MAP) depending where the mutation(s) occur.  
Adenomatous polyps are growths on the lining of the colon or large intestine that have the ability to develop into colorectal cancer and are the most common cause of colorectal cancer.  Polyposis means multiple polyps and could mean several to thousands of adenomatous polyps lining the colon, depending on the syndrome.  In addition to colorectal cancer, there are other features associated with these syndromes which include additional cancers (pancreas, thyroid, central nervous system and liver) as well as other non-cancerous findings (bone growths, desmoids tumors, eye findings and dental problems). 

My testing identified one MYH mutation.  Two copies of an MYH gene mutation are necessary to cause MAP.  Since only one gene mutation was found in me, this test result means I probably do not have an MYH-Associated Polyposis or any other adenomatous polyposis syndrome.  However, it does not entirely eliminate the possibility.  There may be other genes which cause these syndromes besides the ones I had tested.  There are also some uncommon mutations in the MYH gene that cannot be detected with current technology.  Additionally, it is unknown whether having a single MYH mutation causes a higher risk for colorectal polyps or cancer.  I would encourage you to speak with your health care provider regarding cancer screening based on your personal and family history.
It is possible that other people in our family also have this mutation. I am writing to all the relatives who may be at risk for this syndrome. You may want to talk to your health care provider about whether genetic testing makes sense for you.  I have included a copy of my test result with this letter which will be helpful when you are speaking with your health care provider.  

You can also contact Myriad Genetic Laboratories (the laboratory that did my testing) to get more information or to find a health care provider who is familiar with COLARIS AP® testing.  Either go to www.myriadtests.com or call 1-800-469-7423.

I hope you find this information helpful.  Please let me know if you have any questions for me.

Sincerely,

[

]

